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Mission Statement 

 
The mission of Hospice of Homer is to the serve the Southern Kenai Peninsula 

          by providing comfort, dignity, and choice through care, support and education  
          to those facing end stage illnesses and the transition process of dying as well  
          as to those who are frail and isolated. 
         



 
 

Message from the Board President 
 

The mission of Hospice of Homer is to serve the Southern Kenai Peninsula by providing comfort, 
dignity, and choice through care, support, and education to those facing end-stage illness and the 

transition process of dying, as well as to those who are frail and isolated.  

 

“Compassion in Action” 

  

Dear Members, 

  

Hospice of Homer has completed another successful year, accomplished due to your continued 

financial and volunteer support.  We could not have done it without the hard work of Darlene 
Hilderbrand, Executive Director and Sandy Miller, Service Coordinator.  The network of caring 

individuals who make up Hospice of Homers’ staff, volunteers, community members and 

businesses that generously support the Hospice mission is a compassionate power in Homer.   
Hospice would not thrive without the collective efforts of many generous souls. 

  
2011 was a busy year.   Hospice maintained all existing programs, and improved the training and 

scope of each of the programs.   As the number of clients’ increase due to a growing population in 

Homer and surrounding area, staff and volunteer time increases proportionately.  Commitment of 
staff and volunteers remains the foundation of outreach and service to the community. 

  

A simple thank you is an inadequate expression of my appreciation for those of you who 
generously give to Hospice.  As a result of your giving, we exceeded our goal and have begun a 

Pre-Development Program offered by the Rasmuson Foundation.  This program will address 

present and future office and storage space needs, and result in a more streamlined efficient 
organization to develop Hospice’s Mission. 

 

On behalf of the Hospice of Homer Board Members, Darlene and Sandy, thank you! 

  
Sincerely, 

  

 
Peter Larson 

Hospice of Homer Board President 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
COMPASSION IN ACTION 

 
Greetings Hospice of Homer Supporter: 
 

First and foremost, I would like to thank all of you--the committed Hospice of Homer members 

and supporters whether financial contributors or in-kind donors or Hospice volunteers for your 
unique contribution to Hospice. Like a Van Gogh master piece, every part of the picture is vital to 

the outcome. Without your dedication, Hospice could not provide vital, free of charge services to 

family, friends, and community members. I am always amazed by the reciprocal flow of caring 

between Hospice and you. This cannot be said often enough. I am touched by the multitude of 
ways in which you sustain this organization. 

 

So where does all that generous support go? It goes to supporting Hospice of Homer in creating a 
compassionate community--a good place to live…and die--because you know Hospice will be 

there for you. Although numbers do not begin to tell the whole story of what this support does 

through Hospice, they do give a snapshot picture of what it accomplishes. The number of people 

served by HOH continues to increase. Ten years ago Hospice served 31 individuals through the 
End of Life Program and 63 people were served in 2011. Individuals served through the 

Volunteer Visitor Program increased from 16 to 68 during that same time period. Pieces of 

medical equipment loaned to community members increased from 153 to 809 pieces. As you can 
see, your support is instrumental; it allows Hospice to meet ever increasing needs.  

 

As the number of people served by Hospice of Homer increases, volunteers continue to 
generously give of their time and skills to make sure the people Hospice serves have their needs 

met. Compassion in action in our community continues to thrive because of these efforts. 

Volunteers are the Heart and Soul of Hospice. Enough cannot be said about their commitment 

and caring. In 2011, HOH trained 28 volunteers.  
 

Hospice of Hospice monetary supporters have continued to generously make a spot in their 

budget so that they can donate to Hospice making sure that we continue to meet our mission. 
financial concern affect many people and yet generous hearts remain open to HOH.  In 2011, the 

majority of dollars received by Hospice continued to come from memberships, local fundraisers, 

and donations, including a few individuals who made significant personal contributions. In 
addition HOH received vital funding from Kenai Peninsula United Way and a few individuals 

who make significant personal donations.  

 

I want to give a special thank you to the Hospice Board of Directors for their continued 
commitment, creative, and hard work.  

 

And to the Hospice of Homer staff—a deep bow of thank you. 
 

 

Warm Regards,       

Darlene Hilderbrand, Executive Director 
 

 

 
 

“We Live In The Shelter Of Each Others Arms”  --Anonymous 



Hospice of Homer 
                            Financial Statement 

January 1, 2011 to December 31, 2011 
 
Revenue: 
  Donations            $  34,985.00 
  Fundraising     47,851.00 
  Interest earnings      7,127.00 
  Memberships     12,882.00 
  United Way Allocation   26,603.00 
  South Peninsula Hospital   20,250.00 

   _________ 
      $ 149,698.00 
 
 
Expenses: 
  Accounting          195.00 

Administrative            $    3,132.00 
  Advertising          245.00 
  Bank Charges          236.00 
  Bookkeeper-Contract         850.00 

 Dues and Publications         527.00 
 Fundraising Expense    14,371.00 

Insurance       7,182.00 
Mileage       1,641.00 
Misc Expense          188.00 

 Newsletter       3,811.00 
 Payroll      76,329.00 
 Postage                  1,105.00 
 Prog Med Sup          113.00 
 Prog Equip          150.00 
 Program Sup           1,530.00 

Rent      10,890.00 
 Telephone       1,607.00 
 Volunteer Program                        155.00 
 Website         260.00 
       _________ 
            $   124,490.00 

 

Net Income:            $     25,208.00  
Long-term Investments:    
  WFB: Certificate of Deposit  $  170,386.00 
      
      



 

 

Program Statistics 

  
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Direct Care and Outreach Statistics 2011  

 
End of Life Clients                 63       Family Members Served        250 
Information & Referral         250 Educational Offerings (hrs)   881      
Equipment Loans           809 Library Loans   54 
Bereavement Clients           200 Volunteer Visitor Clients 68 
  

Volunteer Hours 

Board of Directors             1,920       Administrative Support           737 
Direct Care/VVP      10,513 Bereavement Program   50 
Fundraising            370 Librarian               12 
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